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China has the world’s largest vocational education system. The number of vocational high school students (aged 16-18), however, 
dropped from a peak of 22.4 million in 2010 to 15.5 million in 2018, that is, about 40% of the national student population. By 
contrast, the number of high school students remained fairly stable over the same period, hovering at around 24 million. This project 
seeks to understand the internship experiences of Chinese teenage students. Under the existing system, a 6-month workplace-based 
internship training is mandatory for three-year vocational education program. The legal status of interns remains that of students, not 
employees. The educational and labor rights of interns are worthy of scholarly attention.
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The Center for Research on College-Workforce Transitions (CCWT)  is an initiative 
of the Wisconsin Center for Education Research (WCER).  CCWT’s mission is to conduct 
and support research, critical policy analysis, and public dialogue on how college 
students experience the transition to the workforce. CCWT strives to inform policies, 
programs, and practices that promote academic and career success for all learners.


